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Date: 14 November 2019

Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework--2. If we
find that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put
matters right. On 13 September 2019, we carried out an inspection, which judged that the
overall effectiveness of the provider was inadequate. We served a Welfare Requirements
Notice. This is detailed in full in the published inspection report and is a legal notice that
requires the provider to take action within the timescales set out. We completed a
monitoring visit on 22 October 2019, and found the provider had failed to comply with the
welfare requirement notice. As a result of this visit we suspended the provider's registration
because we believed children may be at risk of harm. The provider will remain suspended
while we take steps to cancel their registration. The provider has a right to appeal our
decision to an independent external tribunal, the Health, Education and Social Care First-tier
Tribunal.




